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Andrew K. Fish 
P.O. Box 1 

Austin, Tx  78767 
 
 
September 5, 2014 
 
Members of the Austin Parks Board 
Honorable Lee Leffingwell, Mayor 
& Austin City Council Members 
P.O. Box 1088 
Austin, Texas 78767 
 
Re: Pease Park Master Plan 
 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
In 1938, the Works Progress Administration, constructed a primitive trail along Shoal Creek North of 
Pease Park.  At the time, 24th Street, West of Lamar, was a dirt road.  The trail, not being in the central 
part of Austin at that time, gradually decayed and portions were consumed by periodic flooding of the 
creek.  In the late 1950s, my mother, Janet Long Fish, and my father, Russell Hamilton Fish, recognized 
that the greenbelts of Austin were an asset to the city and as such, should be enhanced.  When my 
father gave my mother money to purchase a new car, she took the money, hired a bulldozer operator, 
and constructed the first Hike and Bike Trail in Austin which ran along Shoal Creek from Pease Park to 
Gaston Avenue.  They planted fruit trees and wildflowers, watered them during the dry summers, and 
cleared the trash from the land surrounding the trail, which even included abandoned cars. And over the 
course of several years, they extended that trail to beyond 38th Street. 
 
The reason for telling you this is because that vision that they had over 50 years ago has manifested 
itself into one of Austin’s greatest attractions – the trails.  But much like the WPA project, if it isn’t 
maintained and enhanced, it will gradually disappear.  The Pease Park Master Plan, through a public-
private partnership between the Pease Park Conservancy and the Austin Parks Department, establishes 
a road map for not only enhancing this incredible asset, but the surrounding areas.  The most appealing 
aspect of this plan is that it encompasses something for everyone, from young Austinites to our oldest 
citizens, and in a way that coexists and enhances the natural beauty. 
 
I simply ask that you recognize the opportunity before you today to acknowledge and support the Pease 
Park Master Plan which takes the vision that originated so many years ago and enhances it to its full 
potential for the betterment of Austin and the citizens of Austin. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Andrew K Fish 
Son of Janet Long Fish and Russell Hamilton Fish 
2401 Windsor Road 
Austin, TX  78703 
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Aus  n Design Commission

Dear Council members, 

The Design Commission Landscape and Infrastructure working group has met regard-
ing the Pease Park Master Plan as presented by Kim McNight of City Staff  on Septem-
ber 22, 2014.   

The Design Commission endorses the Master Plan as presented as it is in full compli-
ance with the Urban Design Guidelines.  The team of Staff , Stakeholders and the Pease 
Park Conservancy have worked well to propose a park and maintenance regime that 
will provide long term health of the park therefore extending its usefulness to the 
ciƟ zens of AusƟ n.

The City has made a concerted eff ort to work with the Disk Golf community and 
the Design Commission understands their disappointment in the relocaƟ on of their 
course.  The Design Commission supports the execuƟ on and the healthy ecosystem 
spirit behind the MP.

Pease Park is a district park whose future will accommodate a cross secƟ on of the 
AusƟ n ciƟ zenry when the Pease Park Master Plan is realized.
Respecƞ ully,

Respecƞ ully, 

Dean Almy, Chair 
AusƟ n Design Commission 

Dean Almy,
Chair

Evan Taniguchi,
Vice Chair

Hope Hasbrouck,
Secretary

Juan Cotera

James Shieh

Bart Whatley

Jeannie Wiginton

George Adams
ExecuƟ ve Liaison

Jorge E. Rousselin
Staff  Liaison

Pease Park Master Plan - Page 1 of 1

Board/Commission RecommendaƟ on
20140922-04A

RecommendaƟ ons from the Design Commission on 
the Pease Park Master Plan

Approved by the Design Commission on a 7-0 vote.
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July	
  1,	
  2014	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
To	
  Whom	
  It	
  May	
  Concern:	
  
	
  
Please	
  allow	
  this	
  letter	
  to	
  serve	
  as	
  a	
  ringing	
  endorsement	
  for	
  the	
  Pease	
  Park	
  Master	
  Plan.	
  	
  APF	
  has	
  had	
  a	
  
long	
  and	
  prosperous	
  relationship	
  with	
  the	
  Pease	
  Park	
  Conservancy	
  and	
  are	
  truly	
  inspired	
  by	
  their	
  efforts.	
  	
  
This	
  master	
  planning	
  process	
  is	
  the	
  latest	
  in	
  a	
  long	
  line	
  of	
  victories	
  for	
  this	
  iconic,	
  central	
  Austin	
  park.	
  
	
  

• Pease	
  Park	
  and	
  Shoal	
  Creek	
  are	
  some	
  of	
  Austin's	
  most	
  iconic	
  spaces,	
  yet	
  have	
  never	
  had	
  a	
  master	
  
plan.	
  This	
  park	
  space	
  will	
  soon	
  be	
  under	
  more	
  pressure	
  from	
  new	
  residents	
  seeking	
  recreational	
  
outlets	
  in	
  the	
  increasingly	
  dense	
  Downtown	
  corridor.	
  

	
  
• The	
  master	
  plan	
  grew	
  out	
  of	
  a	
  community	
  initiative	
  that	
  was	
  desirous	
  of	
  getting	
  ahead	
  of	
  this	
  

potentially	
  negative	
  impact	
  of	
  population	
  growth.	
  The	
  goal	
  is	
  to	
  preserve	
  the	
  space	
  for	
  posterity	
  
and	
  keep	
  faith	
  with	
  the	
  legacy	
  left	
  us	
  by	
  Governor	
  Pease	
  and	
  Janet	
  Fish.	
  	
  

	
  
• The	
  master	
  plan	
  was	
  privately	
  funded	
  without	
  any	
  tax	
  dollars	
  and	
  we	
  are	
  proud	
  to	
  be	
  donors.	
  	
  

This	
  is	
  a	
  unique	
  accomplishment	
  and	
  a	
  great	
  example	
  of	
  a	
  solid	
  public-­‐private	
  partnership.	
  
	
  

• There	
  was	
  extensive	
  public	
  outreach	
  involved	
  in	
  the	
  master	
  plan,	
  including	
  three	
  well-­‐attended	
  
public	
  meetings	
  over	
  an	
  8-­‐month	
  period.	
  	
  Over	
  1,000	
  residents	
  submitted	
  their	
  input	
  to	
  inform	
  
the	
  master	
  plan.	
  	
  

	
  
• The	
  public	
  input	
  was	
  remarkably	
  consistent	
  -­‐	
  support	
  for	
  the	
  park	
  as	
  a	
  natural	
  green	
  space	
  that	
  

was	
  better	
  maintained	
  with	
  better	
  trails,	
  more	
  accessibility	
  and	
  a	
  few	
  more	
  amenities,	
  picnic	
  
facilities	
  and	
  restrooms.	
  The	
  master	
  plan	
  dutifully	
  addresses	
  all	
  of	
  these	
  interests.	
  

	
  
• Adoption	
  of	
  the	
  master	
  plan	
  will	
  pave	
  the	
  way	
  to	
  improvements	
  in	
  the	
  space	
  almost	
  

immediately.	
  This	
  is	
  a	
  plan	
  that	
  will	
  not	
  sit	
  on	
  a	
  shelf.	
  The	
  City	
  has	
  private	
  partners	
  ready	
  to	
  
push	
  it	
  forward.	
  This	
  is	
  a	
  great	
  opportunity	
  that	
  we	
  cannot	
  afford	
  to	
  miss	
  as	
  a	
  community.	
  Now	
  
is	
  the	
  time.	
  

	
  
We	
  are	
  excited	
  about	
  the	
  prospect	
  of	
  seeing	
  this	
  master	
  plan	
  fully	
  implemented	
  in	
  Pease	
  Park.	
  	
  This	
  is	
  a	
  
huge	
  win	
  for	
  parks	
  in	
  Austin	
  and	
  for	
  the	
  city	
  as	
  a	
  whole.	
  	
  We	
  are	
  proud	
  to	
  lend	
  our	
  full	
  support	
  to	
  the	
  
implementation	
  of	
  this	
  much-­‐needed	
  plan.	
  
	
  
	
  
Sincerely,	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
Colin	
  Wallis	
  
Executive	
  Director	
  
Austin	
  Parks	
  Foundation	
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Post Office Box 1282       September 14, 2014   
Austin, TX 78767 
www.originalaustin.org 
 
Austin Board & Commission Members 
Honorable Lee Leffingwell, Mayor 
& Austin City Council Members 
P.O. Box 1088 
Austin, Texas 78767 
 
Re: OANA endorses and recommends approval of the Pease Park Master Plan 
 
At its August meeting the Old Austin Neighborhood Association board voted unanimously to endorse and recommend for 
your approval the Pease Park Master Plan.  This letter memorializes that decision. 
 
We applaud the Pease Park Conservancy in its efforts to protect, preserve and enhance Pease Park and its work in 
concert with the Shoal Creek Conservancy to do the same with the Shoal Creek Greenbelt above and below the Park. 
 
We also agree with many others that this Master Plan represents a unique opportunity. Given the skilled work of City staff 
and very talented professionals, this Plan provides an excellent blueprint for improving the park. It is our turn to show 
foresight similar to Governor Pease and Janet Fish. Adopt this plan and let’s all get to work! 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Ted Siff, President 
 
 
 
Board of Directors 
Ted Siff, President   Albert Stowell, Treasurer  Blake Tollett, Secretary 
Ray Canfield    Rick Hardin    Paul Isham 
Perry Lorenz    John Horton    Bill Schnell 
Michael Portman   Charles Peveto  
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September 7, 2014 
 
Members of the Austin Parks Board 
Honorable Lee Leffingwell, Mayor 
& Austin City Council Members 
P.O. Box 1088 
Austin, TX 78767 
 
Re: Pease Park Master Plan 
 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
On behalf of the Old Enfield Homeowners Association I want to express our 
strong support for the Pease Park Master Plan that is coming before you for 
consideration. Pease Park is in our neighborhood; it is our park and one of our 
most beloved historic treasures. We want to see it thrive and become more 
accessible, beautiful and enjoyable not only for our residents but for all Austinites.  
 
The Plan sets forth a much needed roadmap for improvements and maintenance. 
We haven’t had such a roadmap in the past and unfortunately Pease Park has 
suffered greatly from neglect. The Pease Park Conservancy has stepped in to fill 
this void to a degree. Prior to their great work, our residents rarely wanted to use 
the park. It wasn’t a place people wanted to go, rather it was a place to ignore. 
However the Pease Park Conservancy alone cannot sustain Pease Park.  
 
This Master Plan provides a great opportunity to continue the great work that the 
Pease Conservancy has put forth in the past several years. We have already seen a 
tremendous number of improvements, grassroots volunteer efforts and 
community pride grow from their leadership. Our residents are beginning to 
make the Park a destination. Please help turn this trend into a long-term 
community benefit by endorsing the Master Plan.  
 
All my best, 
Marlene Romanczak 
President, Old Enfield Homeowners Association  
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   Steering Committee: Nuria Zaragoza| Ron Sawey |Karrie League  
Muriel Wright | Karl Richichi |Matt Mowat 

 

 
  

 
 
 

July 1, 2014 
 
Members of Austin Parks Board 
The Honorable Mayor Leffingwell 
Members of the Austin City Council 
P.O. Box 1088 
Austin, Texas 78767 
 
Re: Pease Park Master Plan 
 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
I am writing as president of the Original West University Neighborhood Association 
(OWUNA) to express our support of the Pease Park Master Plan.  We are a very dense 
neighborhood on the eastern border of the park, between MLK and 24th street.  Our 
residents use the park for recreation, exercise, transportation, and most of all, as respite 
from the hustle and bustle of central Austin living.  We support the plan because it has 
struck a good balance between improving the park, and preserving the natural aspects 
that we all cherish.  
 
As this process continues, we hope for the prioritization of the east/west connectivity, 
specifically the access at the MLK level.  This will connect the population of the densest 
planning area in the City to the amenities that exist west of the creek. 
 
We are appreciative to both the Pease Park Conservancy and City staff for making the 
planning of our park such an inclusive process. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Nuria Zaragoza 
President/OWUNA 
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August	
  13,	
  2014	
  
	
  
RE:	
  Letter	
  of	
  Support	
  for	
  the	
  Pease	
  Park	
  Master	
  Plan	
  
	
  
To	
  Whom	
  It	
  May	
  Concern:	
  	
  
	
  
On	
  behalf	
  of	
  Shoal	
  Creek	
  Conservancy,	
  we	
  are	
  writing	
  to	
  express	
  support	
  for	
  the	
  draft	
  Pease	
  Park	
  Master	
  
Plan	
  and	
  to	
  share	
  our	
  recommendations	
  for	
  additional	
  improvements	
  to	
  this	
  Plan	
  and	
  future	
  planning	
  
efforts	
  in	
  this	
  area.	
  The	
  content	
  of	
  this	
  letter	
  is	
  based	
  on	
  our	
  review	
  of	
  the	
  draft	
  Plan	
  and	
  the	
  June	
  2014	
  
public	
  meeting	
  presentation.	
  We	
  appreciate	
  the	
  opportunity	
  to	
  share	
  both	
  our	
  support	
  and	
  comments	
  
and	
  look	
  forward	
  to	
  partnering	
  with	
  Pease	
  Park	
  Conservancy	
  and	
  the	
  City	
  along	
  the	
  creek.	
  	
  	
  
	
  
The	
  Draft	
  Master	
  Plan	
  provides	
  thoughtful	
  and	
  creative	
  visions	
  for	
  the	
  future	
  of	
  Pease	
  Park	
  that	
  
acknowledge	
  community	
  concerns	
  while	
  providing	
  fresh	
  ideas	
  for	
  the	
  future.	
  In	
  particular,	
  we	
  
appreciate	
  the	
  focus	
  on	
  not	
  only	
  preserving	
  the	
  park’s	
  unique	
  cultural	
  and	
  historical	
  resources,	
  but	
  also	
  
including	
  them	
  as	
  an	
  integral	
  component	
  of	
  the	
  vision.	
  Additionally,	
  the	
  concept	
  of	
  creating	
  destinations	
  
through	
  series	
  of	
  distinct	
  but	
  connected	
  “rooms”	
  to	
  visit	
  along	
  the	
  trail	
  dovetails	
  nicely	
  with	
  the	
  
Conservancy’s	
  vision	
  for	
  the	
  entire	
  length	
  of	
  the	
  Shoal	
  Creek	
  trail.	
  We	
  also	
  commend	
  the	
  planners	
  for	
  
recognizing	
  and	
  prioritizing	
  the	
  need	
  for	
  improved	
  connections	
  from	
  the	
  park	
  to	
  the	
  southern	
  and	
  
northern	
  stretches	
  of	
  the	
  trail	
  and	
  to	
  nearby	
  neighborhoods,	
  particularly	
  across	
  Lamar	
  Boulevard.	
  	
  
	
  
Additionally,	
  the	
  draft	
  Plan	
  acknowledges	
  that	
  the	
  health	
  of	
  Shoal	
  Creek	
  is	
  central	
  to	
  the	
  sustainability	
  of	
  
the	
  greenway	
  and	
  the	
  Park.	
  It	
  also	
  notes	
  that	
  80%	
  percent	
  of	
  the	
  study	
  area	
  is	
  within	
  the	
  100-­‐year	
  
floodplain	
  and	
  highlights	
  the	
  challenges	
  posed	
  to	
  the	
  Park	
  by	
  the	
  creek’s	
  altered	
  hydrology	
  and	
  intense	
  
flooding.	
  	
  Given	
  this	
  reality,	
  although	
  beyond	
  the	
  scope	
  of	
  this	
  Plan,	
  we	
  would	
  like	
  to	
  underscore	
  the	
  
critical	
  importance	
  of	
  implementing	
  watershed-­‐wide	
  solutions	
  to	
  the	
  flood,	
  erosion	
  and	
  water	
  quality	
  
issues	
  facing	
  Shoal	
  Creek.	
  	
  
	
  
The	
  draft	
  Plan	
  focuses	
  primarily	
  on	
  storm	
  water	
  erosion	
  control	
  and	
  expansion	
  of	
  the	
  City’s	
  restoration	
  
projects	
  and	
  presents	
  useful	
  recommendations	
  for	
  slowing	
  the	
  flow	
  of	
  water	
  in	
  the	
  immediate	
  area.	
  
Ideally,	
  given	
  the	
  severity	
  of	
  the	
  issues,	
  any	
  plan	
  for	
  this	
  area	
  would	
  discuss	
  solutions	
  to	
  creek	
  issues	
  
with	
  more	
  depth	
  and	
  breadth.	
  Addressing	
  these	
  issues	
  at	
  the	
  watershed	
  scale	
  will	
  be	
  key	
  to	
  ensuring	
  
long-­‐term	
  sustainability	
  and	
  successful	
  implementation	
  of	
  major	
  components	
  of	
  the	
  Plan,	
  including,	
  as	
  
noted	
  in	
  the	
  Plan,	
  riparian	
  habitat	
  restoration.	
  The	
  Conservancy	
  looks	
  forward	
  to	
  partnering	
  with	
  Pease	
  
Park	
  Conservancy	
  and	
  the	
  City	
  to	
  pursue	
  these	
  solutions	
  to	
  these	
  larger-­‐scale	
  challenges.	
  	
  	
  
	
  
Furthermore,	
  Chapter	
  1	
  of	
  the	
  draft	
  Plan	
  recommends	
  additional	
  detailed	
  natural	
  resources	
  studies	
  to	
  
provide	
  support	
  on	
  a	
  site-­‐	
  and	
  project-­‐specific	
  basis.	
  The	
  Conservancy	
  agrees	
  with	
  the	
  needs	
  for	
  these	
  
additional	
  studies	
  in	
  the	
  future;	
  however,	
  we	
  remain	
  concerned	
  about	
  the	
  incompleteness	
  of	
  the	
  
information	
  in	
  and	
  the	
  subsequent	
  recommendations	
  derived	
  from	
  the	
  draft	
  Natural	
  Resources	
  
Inventory.	
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In	
  our	
  rapidly	
  growing	
  city,	
  Austin's	
  parks	
  are	
  virtually	
  the	
  only	
  spaces	
  within	
  our	
  urban	
  environment	
  
where	
  citizens	
  are	
  offered	
  an	
  opportunity	
  to	
  connect	
  with	
  the	
  broader	
  natural	
  world	
  that	
  surrounds	
  us.	
  
These	
  public	
  spaces	
  are	
  the	
  physical	
  representatives	
  of	
  our	
  natural	
  heritage.	
  A	
  comprehensive	
  and	
  
holistic	
  approach	
  to	
  Pease	
  Park	
  planning	
  is	
  needed	
  to	
  ensure	
  that	
  Austin's	
  natural	
  patrimony	
  continues	
  
intact	
  for	
  future	
  generations.	
  In	
  fact,	
  there	
  is	
  no	
  greater	
  responsibility	
  for	
  any	
  park	
  plan	
  than	
  to	
  ensure	
  
the	
  integrity	
  of	
  the	
  natural,	
  and	
  historical,	
  resources	
  protected	
  in	
  these	
  public	
  spaces.	
  	
  
	
  
To	
  this	
  end,	
  while	
  we	
  support	
  this	
  iteration	
  of	
  the	
  plan	
  as	
  presented,	
  we	
  emphasize	
  that	
  the	
  report	
  is	
  
incomplete.	
  	
  It	
  is	
  not	
  a	
  complete	
  strategy	
  that	
  will	
  guide	
  PARD	
  in	
  its	
  management	
  decisions.	
  We	
  
understand	
  the	
  limitations	
  of	
  budget	
  and	
  time	
  necessarily	
  restricted	
  what	
  could	
  and	
  could	
  not	
  be	
  
expected	
  of	
  this	
  phase	
  of	
  the	
  Pease	
  Park	
  planning	
  effort.	
  In	
  fact,	
  we	
  congratulate	
  the	
  consultants	
  on	
  
being	
  able	
  to	
  accomplish	
  what	
  they	
  have	
  within	
  these	
  limitations.	
  	
  However,	
  we	
  believe	
  that	
  the	
  Pease	
  
Park	
  Master	
  Plan	
  will	
  be	
  finished	
  and	
  a	
  significantly	
  more	
  useful	
  document	
  once	
  a	
  complete	
  resource	
  
inventory	
  (baseline)	
  is	
  concluded,	
  along	
  with	
  comprehensive	
  interpretation,	
  engagement,	
  and	
  public	
  use	
  
strategies.	
  	
  
	
  
Thank	
  you	
  in	
  advance	
  for	
  your	
  consideration.	
  While	
  we	
  have	
  expressed	
  some	
  concerns	
  and	
  
recommended	
  improvements	
  regarding	
  particular	
  aspects	
  of	
  the	
  Plan,	
  we	
  offer	
  our	
  support	
  for	
  the	
  
adoption	
  of	
  this	
  Plan.	
  Please	
  feel	
  free	
  contact	
  me	
  with	
  any	
  questions	
  at	
  
Joanna@shoalcreekconservancy.org	
  or	
  512-­‐474-­‐2412.	
  
	
  
Sincerely,	
  	
  
	
  

	
  
Joanna	
  Lynn	
  Wolaver	
  	
   	
   	
   	
   Ted	
  Eubanks	
  
Executive	
  Director	
   	
   	
   	
   Board	
  Member	
  
	
  
Board	
  of	
  Directors	
  
Ted	
  Siff,	
  President	
   	
   Albert	
  Stowell,	
  Treasurer	
  
Jo-­‐Dee	
  Benson	
   	
   	
   Ted	
  Eubanks	
  
Perry	
  Lorenz	
  
	
  

www.shoalcreekconservancy.org	
  
707 West Avenue, Suite 101  Austin, Texas 78701 

Phone: 512-474-2412 Fax: 512-474-2417 E-Mail: info@shoalcreekconservancy.org 
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1801 North  Lamar Blvd 
Austin, TX 78701 

 
 
 

August 18, 2014 
 
 
 

Mayor Lee Leffingwell and Council Members 
City Council, City of Austin 
Post Office Box 1088 
Austin, TX 78767-8865 

 
 

Re:       Pease Park Master Plan, Pease Park Conservancy 
 
 
 

Dear Mayor and Council Members: 
 

As the founder and business owner ofT3, Pease Park is our neighborhood landmark.    Clearly T3 
has a great interest in the improvement of the historic park but it is larger than that.  As citizens of 
Austin we should all be proud to be part of the generation that brings Pease Park to a new level of 
grandeur and more.importantly  preservation of its natural beauty. 

 
T3 employees visit and enjoy the park for idea sessions, an integral part of what we do at as a 
creative agency.     We use the park for employee  summer  outings,  sponsored  nature walks to 
educate and inspire our employees to get involved and volunteer.   We donate use of our parking 
facilities for park events and the proceeds benefit Pease Park. 

 
The Master Plan is ambitious and of course costly.   All of us working together and contributing 
financially and spiritually  to the plan for Pease Park improvement  we can reach the ambitious 
goals in the redesign. 

 
As  Austin  continues  the  trend  of  increasing  population  density  it  becomes  an  even  greater 
obligation to preserve our green space and maintain the beauty and pride of Austin, Texas. 

 
 

 
Gay W. Gaddis 
Founder, CEO 

 

 
 

AUSTIN 

NEW YORK 

SAN FRANCISCO 

WWW.T-3.COM 
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2525 S. Lakeshore Blvd. 
Austin, TX 78741 
 
August 29, 2014 
 
Cora Wright 
City of Austin 
Parks and Recreation Department 
200 S. Lamar Blvd. 
Austin, TX 78704 
 
Dear Ms. Wright, 
 
 
I am writing to you as requested by Kim McKnight, Preservation Planner and Cultural Resources 
Specialist, to express my support of the Pease Park Master Plan draft.  The Urban Forestry 
Program (Forestry) has reviewed and provided comments on all versions of the plan draft and 
has participated in all public input meetings. It is my expectation that recommendations provided 
by Forestry will be incorporated into the final version of the plan and our guidance will be 
sought as the plan is implemented.  
 
Key issues communicated to Plan coordination staff and consultants include the desire to 
preserve protected and heritage-size trees, plan the site with tree maintenance in mind, retain as 
many trees planted by Forestry and Pease Park Conservancy as possible, and consult with 
Forestry on future tree removal plans.  
 
We are excited that this plan is moving forward with tree components as a priority. If you should 
have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 512-974-9551.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Angela Hanson 
 
Angela Hanson 
Urban Forester 
City of Austin 
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